Minutes of meeting of Sonning Common Health Centre 

Patient Participation Group 9 March 2021
at 14:00 hrs (by Teams and 14:25 by Zoom)

1
Present.

Vicky Mynott  Dr Drury  Douglas Kedge  Joan Lamprell  John Lisiewicz  Sally Palmer  David Whitehead  Margaret Woodward  Peter Woolsey.

2
Apologies for absence Marlena O’Donnell  Andrea Tsoi  Sue Abbott


Due to time constraints the reports from the surgery were agreed to be next and remaining Agenda items later. 
4
Report from surgery - Dr Drury and John Lisiewicz. 

Dr Drury gave an update on the progress of the vaccination of patients which he said was going very well and he acknowledged the marshalling support from the PPG and volunteers from the village.  The local infection rate had dropped but he made a plea that people to continue to behave and follow the guidelines.  Face to face appointments with patients had increased as more patients are contacting the surgery and visiting for routine issues.  With the return of pupils to schools there was an expectation there would be an increase in paediatric illnesses as social distancing had reduced infections so he hoped that with closer contact there would not be a surge in such cases.  
Dr Emerson was keen for the date for the birthday celebration of the surgery to be agreed (maybe September?) so plans could be made although it was appreciated that it was too early think of a gathering of any great numbers of attendees.  Dr Drury added that the partners would discuss this at the next partners’ meeting.
Dr Drury then formally welcomed John and John reiterated thanks to all the volunteers who had helped at the vaccination clinics.  John said that 35% of the patient population of SCHC have had their first dose of vaccine – 3,400 vaccinations by SCHC had been delivered (including a few second doses) and together with vaccinations at mass sites this number rose to 3,800.  There was an expected delivery of a huge amounts of Astra Zenica vaccine next week and it was anticipated that a start could be made on the over 55’s and 60’s the latter group would be texted today (9 March) for vaccination on 15 and 16 March for their first dose.  There would also be appointments for a small section of over 80’s to have their second jab (but not all).  People would be invited for their second jabs during March and April but the situation was changing every week; there was good practice across the PCN. 

David asked what happens if you don’t get your second jab within the 12 weeks – does it matter?  Is the Government directing the vaccines to mass vaccination sites?  John advised that there would be a drive for people to go to mass vaccination centres and the SCHC would focus on those not able to attend mass site and give support where necessary.  There was no change as to the frequency of the giving of the second dose from the 11 week turnaround and most would attend the SCHC with lower ages attending the mass sites.  If you had your first dose from SCHC then your second would be administered by them.  
Dr Drury interjected that if the delay was 14 weeks since the first jab there would be no problem with the Astra Zenica jab as the delay means it works better as the main protection came from the first jab.  The surgery will try and get the second jabs as soon as possible.  Mass vaccination centres deal with easier patients who are contacted by text but the SCHC was able to deal with patients faster 1 patient in every 3 minutes (older patients had taken longer) as the staff know the patients and have the records whereas the mass centres deal with attendees methodically but not as speedily (1 patient every 5 minutes).  
Vicky mentioned that if you attend a mass centre then you are automatically given a date for your second jab and John said that this can’t be offered at the health centre at the moment as the delivery of the vaccine is last minute.  Dr Drury said that avoiding wastage was important - there had only been 1 person turned away due to lack of vaccine, one vial in the first batch had been over-shaken and that careful usage meant SCHC get 9 doses from an 8 dose vial.   
Vicky said there had been positive feed-back from the PPG marshalling assistance.

Joan asked about the future of the Portacabin as she thought the agreement was due to expire at the end of March.  Dr Drury said that the eye screening unit for diabetic patients had requested to use the space for the next month or two as the numbers of Covid patients had reduced and the unit had only been used occasionally for Covid purposes for patients and staff.  The original purpose had been in case the provision at Wallingford CALM clinic became overrun and back-up had been useful to have.  The practice would make a decision over the next 2 months or so as to the future of the unit as Covid figures were decreasing, car parking spaces had been lost and with regard to costs there was no future funding from the CCG after March. 
Dr Drury left the meeting at 14:25.

John was asked about other news from the practice and was pleased to announce that Charlotte Brittain had recently started as a second clinical pharmacist and said a third member of that team would be joining this month.  The clinical pharmacists would be shared with the other PCN members.  Vicky asked if there was any news as to the appointment of a social prescriber but John said there were on-going discussions with the other PCN members.

John left and the Teams meeting then ended.  The PPG resumed meeting continued on Zoom where Emma Teasdale from Healthwatch joined us.
Andrea subsequently advised that a GP will be leaving the surgery at the end of April, Dr Aljoboori. She’s leaving as she wants to spend more time with her family and focus on her other clinical roles, aside from SCHC. Dr Abi Taylor will be replacing Dr Aljoboori from early May. Abi Taylor is at SCHC two days a week currently and will move to 2.5 days a week from May.

8
Emma from Healthwatch to talk and answer any questions.
Emma introduced herself and said that she had worked at Healthwatch which she described as the independent publicly-funded body for the public’s health and well being and as such covered users of both health and social welfare services.  The organisation gets independent views from any users of publicly funded services and takes such comments to the commissioners or providers to help influence the care provided.  Emma had been employed at the organisation for two and a half years and her main job was working with PPGs across Oxfordshire by collaboration and to encourage new PPG members.  The Healthcare Oxfordshire website was still a work in progress and so far had a news page, an activities page, and a resources page sharing information and the idea was to have the latest information available from the county clinical group. For the activity page she wants to hear from PPGs how they share information – e.g. Facebook page.  She informed us that there were 67 PPGs across the county and some hold face to face or Zoom meetings whereas some are virtual-only groups and suggested that looking at webpages was a way to find out more.  She also acted as support to the PCN who had been hit by Covid making it harder to share services to make life easier for their patients.  Emma’s role is to listen to patients/PPG and then work with the PCN.  
There was an Oxfordshire Wellbeing network put in place in 2019 which she described as a voluntary organisation (including PPGs) set up to talk about health and wellbeing and what the current issues are.  The inaugural meeting in late 2019 at the Kassam Stadium had attracted over 100 people with 75 organisations represented who talked about issues across the county.  Emma assured us that this organisation will re-start. 
There was a meeting of PPGs in 2021 using a virtual platform which discussed the Covid situation and this attracted 87 attendees.  These will continue as virtual meetings for the time being the next being scheduled for 26 March 2021 via Zoom on the topic of social prescribing – how this works and how it has been affected by Covid.  Another meeting was planned for 30 April and this would look at recruitment of new PPG members and how to do it.  Meetings would run monthly or bi-monthly and we can suggest topics for future meetings.
Sally asked is Healthwatch involved in planning how the current backlog of patients will be dealt with?  Emma advised that the organisation was a conduit for passing information on and was not involved in planning – if they hear stories of delays from patients from the feedback received then this matter will be raised with the commissioner or provider of the relevant service.  Alternatively the PPG can approach Emma who will take matters up with Rosalind Pearce her Executive Director.
David commented on the number of PPGs (67) and that Emma must find a huge variation in the running of such?  Emma replied that each PPG was individual – some groups consist only of patients, some have a member of the relevant health centre as chair - so there are no set plans or agendas.

Vicky commented that there is no requirement that PCNs should have a patient voice and Emma said she was aware of this and that she will try and build relationships with the relevant clinical director as it was important that the patient voice was heard for influence.  Vicky remarked that our PCN had 2 active PGGs (Bell and SCHC) but the other 2 did not and Emma replied she was conscious of recruitment problems and in one surgery the Practice Manager is the PPG chair.
Vicky asked if Emma had any available resources for use for feedback from patients?  Emma responded that there were no questionnaires from Healthwatch and the PPG could rely on face to face contact or use social media to contact patients.  A poster could be placed in patient information packs for new (older) patients.  Emma said the practice could send out information and mentioned the National Association of Patient Participation (NAPP) where some information was free but some not.  Vicky said that feedback was received from Family and Friends but is there anything else available? Emma said she would make enquiries and mentioned a questionnaire used by Botley and Kennington based on patient experience (how long takes to answer the telephone etc) and would revert to Vicky so she can contact them.
Vicky said that we need larger response from patients – the SCHC had a Facebook page and Vicky confirmed that PPG information was included on its pages.  Emma will look at the Botley survey but may send it out to all PPGs and Douglas commented this should be plain and valuable.  Vicky reiterated that we were trying to find the best way of working and Emma concluded by saying PPG’s needed to find different ways of communicating with patients.

Emma was thanked by Vicky and Group members and the PPG resumed with Agenda items.

3
Minutes from previous meeting 19th January 2021 were confirmed.

5
Sonning Common Magazine articles. 

Nothing to report.

6
Future events – Wellbeing event plans from Sally. 


Sally said that events were overtaking her planning as the country is now nearing the end of lockdown but Vicky thought it was still important to continue with a talk as people may be nervous of what lies ahead – leaving their homes after lockdown etc.  Sally has prepared a PowerPoint presentation which encourages people to live for the moment and cherish themselves with various techniques to do so.  Vicky said within the presentation she proposed to include a session of about 10 minutes of seated exercises for neck and shoulders and Vicky added that Kim Emerson had agreed to attend to answer questions.  
The date and time for the event was discussed and the time agreed was 18:00-19:30 as this was the time slot Bell Surgery used and they had hosted a lot of these talks. It was agreed that a date should be sooner rather than later perhaps shortly after Easter.  The theme of the evening would be wellness and self care and Sally said she believed we are empowered to take control of our own life.  Peter said that loneliness was a problem and could the PPG help and various organisations (e.g. FISH) were mentioned to give assistance.  Sally said that there wasn’t a one-size-fits-all answer and people would be given ideas to take control. Vicky said to advertise on Facebook and social media could be used but reaching non-users of the media or older people would be difficult but the PPG would have it use its own skills and do what it could as the SCHC was too busy.  Douglas offered to put up any posters in the village if necessary.  Marlena may well contribute to a further event in the series. 
7
SELF 


Vicky reported that the SE region of SELF was trying to join the SW area and they had held a locality forum to see how each area was going so Vicky was aware of the restructuring but had not got much information about it.

9
Any other business.


We discussed the vaccination clinics and help to such.
10
Date and time of next meeting.

Vicky suggested 20 April 2021 and said she would email John and Andrea to agree this or another suitable date.  A further meeting will be arranged at a date before the PPG meeting for Sally to practice her presentation.

